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Dear Friends,

Well, here I am back from the mountains: no-one lost and
nothing broken, a good deal fitter, and the soul stirred by this
touch with nature and the raw beauty of rock, snow and ice. Back
to a Caux still brimming with people and life. My wife, Eliane,
was also away, to spend some days with Regula Borel and her
children. Monday last was the anniversary of her husband Serge's
death, in the midst of the conference last year.

Marie-Claude, his sister, said, 'We all spent those last
moments with him in the dining-room, where we experienced this
amazing discovery of the next world so near at hand to which he
was heading.'

Regula had written to Marie-Claude, 'I think of you so much
today. I hope you will not feel too lonely thinking of the day
we spent together a year ago. In spite of all the difficulties,
the physical sufferings and the heartache we have both had to
cope with, I feel it has been a year full of rich experience, and
I am profoundly grateful for it; I would not have missed it.'

Marie-Claude continued, 'Thanks to God, and to Serge on the
other side that she is able to say this. Thanks too to all who
have cared and do care so much for us all. Serge was an artist.
He loved many things in this house, but above all the mural in
the dining-room. It suddenly occurred to me how Serge, through
his death below this fresco, brought the tremendous vision of
Segerstrale alive. Segerstrale put in the painting something of
his experience of the loss of his son on the battlefield. Serge
died on another battlefield. In the middle of the painting you
see a dark figure bending towards the living water as if he was
dying, and at the same time rising towards the discovery of an
incredible light. He has discovered the springs of the water of
life, and was granted to make it available to the five
continents. We all, with Serge, are granted the privilege to
give away this precious gift of real life to the world, now and
in all time to come.'

In a strange way that we cannot explain or understand, there
seems to be some mysterious link between his going and the new
life pulsing through this place.

This week has seen a change of mood and style. A friend




